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  "Key Communicator" from the Desk of Tim Hadfield
April 13, 2012
Dear Stakeholder,

Following please find highlights of the April 9th Board of Education meeting.

CERTIFY APRIL 3, 2012, ELECTION RESULTS

The official results from the April 3, 2012, municipal election were reviewed and certified from Camden, Morgan, and Laclede counties.

Outgoing Board member Randy Dickerson was thanked for his twelve years of time and dedication to the Camdenton R-III School District by serving on the Board of Education.  Mr. Dickerson was presented a Resolution from the Senate and a Resolution from the House of Representatives.  President Masterson thanked Randy on behalf of all those whose lives he has touched and presented him with a gift.  Mr. Dickerson expressed his support of previous and current administration and District programs.  

ADMINISTER OATH OF OFFICE TO NEWLY ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS

The Oath of Office was administered to newly elected Board members Laura Martin and Chris McElyea by Secretary of the Board Linda Leu.

ELECTION OF BOARD OFFICERS

Nancy Masterson was elected President of the Board of Education, Chris McElyea was elected Vice-President, Selynn Barbour was elected Treasurer, and Linda Leu was reappointed Secretary.

CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH

Deb Allen, President of the Classified Employee Association, was present to recognize Jay Ahlemeyer a member of the Technology Department since July 2006, as the April “Classified Employee of the Month.”

CONSENT ITEMS

A. Excellence in Education Certificates



This month’s recipients are as follows:





	Dogwood Elementary
	Linda Sheriff

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Angie Rogers

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Randy Gum

	Oak Ridge Intermediate
	Steve Greene

	Middle School
	Lori Sullivan

	High School/Horizons
	Trent Clayton

	High School/Horizons
	Cheri Bonacker

	LCTC
	Melissa Jackson

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Terri Thompson

	Osage Beach Elementary
	Stacy Armstrong


B. Resolution Requesting Blair Trust Funds
The Board was asked to approve a Resolution for a request to distribute Blair Trust funds as required by Central Trust Company.  A recommendation is made to request five percent (5%) of the market value of the Trust as of March 31, 2012, (approximately $21,297.92) to fund CC and Dorothy Blair Excellence in Education activities.

C.  Approve Serving Line for Oak Ridge Intermediate Kitchen

Dawn Matthews received three bids for the new serving line at Oak Ridge.  The bids were as follows:

Foodservice Equipment Brokers
$64,690.00

Fellers Fixtures


  68,360.00

Ford



  63,737.09

The bid from Ford in the amount of $63,737.09 was recommended.

D. Resolution By the District to Authorize a District Representative Relating to the Refunding 

of our Lease Purchase Participation Certificates
Commerce Bank is requiring the District to name a designated authorized representative regarding our lease purchase agreement.  Mr. Hadfield was appointed as such.
Consent items were approved as presented.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

DISTRICT INSURANCE ANALYSIS

Gordon Kinne, Randy Lueckenotte, and Mike McGrath were in-District to present information related to the District’s health insurance program.  The Board considered stop loss insurance and reviewed HealthLink and WellTrak information.  The Board approved a $90,0000 stop loss from Unimerica for the 2012-2013 school year.

UPDATE ON PROCUREMENT CARD

Superintendent Hadfield updated the Board regarding the Procurement Card process.  The District is in the process of obtaining departmental cards and plans to pilot the program next school year.

NEW BUSINESS

UPDATE ON SUMMER SCHOOL PROGRAM

The Board approved submission of the District’s summer school application to the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education.  Mr. Thompson presented information for a Summer Academy which would provide direct support for at-risk students as they transition from 8th grade to 9th grade.

LITERACY REPORT

Dr. Henry reviewed current literacy data with the Board of Education including Scholastic Reading Inventory Results and Acuity Communication Arts results. In addition, he discussed current efforts to improve literacy in the Camdenton R-III School District and updated the board on the progress of the early literacy material selection team.

REVIEW OF PROPOSED CAPITAL PROJECTS

The Board approved an updated list of capital projects.

MISSOURI SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION REPORT

The Board viewed MSBA’s monthly report.

BOARD PRESIDENT’S WRAP-UP

This is an opportunity for the Board to report on upcoming meetings, meetings attended, registrations, and deadlines.  The following items were mentioned:

· MSBA Spring Regional Meeting, Wednesday, April 18, School of the Osage, Middle School, 6-8 p.m.

· Rescheduled the next Board of Education meeting for April 27, 2012, beginning at 7:00 a.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

In compliance with State Statute 610.021 (closed meetings and closed records), the Board went into Executive Session for the following purposes:

1)     Lease, purchase, or sale of real estate (610.021)(2).

2)     Hiring, firing, disciplining, or promoting particular employees (610.021)(3).

3) Software codes for electronic data processing and documentation (610.021)(10).

4)    Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings, or records pertaining to employees (610.021)(13).

Your Partner in Education,

Tim

Tim Hadfield, Superintendent
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